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10th May 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
I hope you all enjoyed the bank holiday weekend - especially if you went to Twickenham so see Honiton Rugby Club win the National Shield! 

This week, on Tuesday Year 3 children enjoyed their trip to Charmouth beach where they carried out a range of activities including some exciting fossil hunting! Also on Tuesday some Year 4 children visited Honiton Community College for a science workshop with some explosive experiments. Once again, a huge thank you to parents who assist us with these trips so we can make them possible.   Thank you to parents who attended the Year 1 phonics screening information sessions on Tuesday. Yesterday Reception children performed their fantastic dances to parents in the school hall. Thank you to all parents who attended.

Next week as I am sure many of you are aware is the week of the Statutory Assessment Tests (SATS) for Year 6 pupils. We are so very proud of our Year 6 children and their effort and attitude to learning. As I told them in assembly this morning, we wish them luck in these assessments next week, but we know these tests are a very narrow measure, and don’t take into consideration the wide range of other skills and qualities that make them brilliant in so many ways. 

Also next week we have Year 4 swimming on Monday, 3SD/CL visit Adelaide lodge on Tuesday and some Year 4 pupils take part in Honiton Learning Community ‘Tri Golf’.  On Wednesday we welcome ‘Resource Futures’ in to school to work with Year 6 and Year 4 children about recycling and waste management as well as taking an assembly for all children. On Friday Year 6 will enjoy their end of SATS picnic celebration. 

Please find below confirmed dates for Sports Days this Term. Further details will be sent out by the PE team in due course. 

Finally, the Midweek Herald have covered our shortlisting for the TES award next month and the story can be read here: https://www.midweekherald.co.uk/news/school-recognised-for-its-use-of-technology-1-6038642
Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 

News from the children –
Nursery

We have been making fossils in outdoor classroom.

Reception

We have been doing doubles in math.

We have been writing instructions for our maps.

Year 1

We have been measuring heights.

We have been learning about the woods.

Year 2 

We have been doing fractions in maths.

We have new classroom monitors.

Year 3

We went to Charmouth and tried to find fossils.

We are also learning about fractions.

Year 4

We did a potion experiment.

We have been doing fractions too.      

Year 5

We have reached unit 10 in power maths.

We have also taken our cress home which we grew in our classrooms. 

Year 6

We have started learning about space.

We are working hard for SATS week.

Staff news

I am pleased to share with you the news that Mrs. Huguerre is pregnant with her second child. Mrs. Huguerre will finish the academic year with Year 3 and begin her maternity leave in September. We will be making arrangements for covering her absence and be in touch with these soon. I’m sure you will join me in congratulating her on this exciting news. 

Messages
Sports days                                                                                                                                                                                 

I am now in a position to confirm the dates and reserve dates for Sports days, now other calendar events have been finalized. The dates are as follows:  

Nursery and Reception Sports day Monday 24th June 10am - 11:30am

Key Stage 1 (Year1 and Year2) Sports day Monday 24th June afternoon

Year 3 and Year 4 Sports day Tuesday 25th June morning

Year 5 and Year 6 Sports day Tuesday 25th June afternoon 

Reserve dates (if postponed due to weather) will be the following Monday and Tuesday 1st and 2nd July respectively.

One element we will be repeating from last year’s sports day events is the Grand House relay, where selected children from Reception up to Year 6 take part in a large relay at the end of Tuesday afternoon. The cup is then presented in front of all children at the end of this event and all parents are also invited to join us on the field for this.  Further specific details will be sent out by the PE team in due course. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 13th May: 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 4 swimming 
	3SD/CL visit to Adelaide lodge pm
	Resource Futures education with Y4 and Y6
	
	Year 6 picnic pm 


LITTLETOWN  PRIMARY  ACADEMY  and  NURSERY





Principal:Mr David Perkins





Honiton Bottom Road, Honiton, Devon EX14 2EG


Tel: 01404 548749       


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk" ��admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk�


Company number: 07851471


























